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Groove Sign: A Clue to the Diagnosis

Sinal do Sulco: Uma Pista para o Diagnóstico
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 A 75-year-old man presented with a 4-month history of 
edema, erythema and progressive skin thickening affect-
ing the limbs. No triggers were identified. His past medical 
history was irrelevant. The physical examination revealed 
induration in the upper and lower limbs, sparing the hands, 
feet, face and trunk. Linear depressions along the course of 
the veins, exacerbated by limb elevation, were present on 
the forearms, and were consistent with the groove sign (Fig. 
1). The laboratory findings included peripheral eosinophilia 
(1800 cells/µL) and elevated C-reactive protein and aldol-
ase (respectively 31.1 mg/L, normal value < 3.5; 19.6 U/L, 
normal value < 7.6). The antinuclear antibodies were nega-
tive. The magnetic resonance imaging showed a soft tissue 
edema with a fascial predominance. The fascial biopsy was 
compatible with eosinophilic fasciitis (EF). The patient start-
ed oral prednisolone 0.5 mg/kg/day and subsequently oral 
methotrexate 20 mg/week with cutaneous and functional 
improvement over 1-year follow-up. 
 EF is a rare fibrosing disorder of unknown etiology which 
is often misdiagnosed.1,2 The groove sign reflects fibrosis 

and tethering of connective tissue around the veins, and it 
is a classical feature of EF.3
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Figure 1 – Groove sign: indentation of the skin along the course of the forearm veins (arrows)
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